CASE 3367: Application of PENROC
OIL CORP. for non-standard oil __
unit and unorthodox location .
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Santa Fe, New Mexico
January 26, 1966
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IN THE MATTER OF:

lication of Penroc 0jil Corporation for a
ﬁgﬁ-standard oil proration ungt and an

unorthodox location, Lea County, New Mexico.

Case No._§367
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BEFORE:

Elvis A. Utz - Gas Engineer
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MR. UTZ: The hearing will come to order, pnlease.

There are a few changes on the docket which I will call at this
time. Cases 3367 and 3368 will be heard first, followed by the
three 0Oil Commissioﬁ Cases rule changes, cases 3272, 73 and 74.
Case 3371 will be taken first case after lunch if we're through
with the doéket. The first case is 3367. Application of
Penroc 0il Corporation for a non-standard oil proration unit

and an unorthodox location, Lea County, New Mexico.

¢
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et MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin of Kellahin and Fox,
h; appearing on behalf of the applicant. We have one witness
(==}

a> I would like to have sworn, please.

=

= z .

= i {Witness sworn.)
= Z

— 3 MR. UTZ: Are there other appearances in this case?
o X

> w2

= 3

You may proceed.
J. C. R Y A N, a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

0 Would you state your name, please?

A J. C. Ryan,

0 By whom are you employed?
A Penroc, Vice President in charge of exploration.
0 Have you ever testified before the 0il Conservation

Commission?
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Q For the benefit of the Examiner, Mr. Ryan, would you

state your education and experience qualifications?

b4
4
z
¢
§
4
8
R
¢ 2 §3 A Graduated from Texas Western College at El Paso in
L . I~ .
B 1 . .
o X I3 1949, been practicing geoloqy for sixteen years.
<5 8 3%
LD & . .
S 3§ Q Where have you worked as a practicing geologist?
T, x =1
22 & 13
g o3 A Throughout Southeast New Mexico and Texas and
R z -
L0 w o e
ey 7 3 .
= 5 4§ Australia.
v wd
&3 2 55 . N
el ¥ - ¢ What companies? (
SN
. o~
£ §; A Texas Merkel Corporation, three-years; and Delhi ’
O - 52 i
'S 5 S ,
g; g 9% Taylor Corporation,
] ‘T 'Tz{
" 5 g9 9] In connection with your work, have you had any
= i i ‘
n A . . .
~ T @ experience in Southeastern New Mexico?
< 1 3% p
D 2 8e
— w =8
A Yes.
0 And how long, for what pericd of time was this

experience obtained?

A Most of the time from approximately 1954 through
today.

Q For‘the past 11 years you have worked in
Southeastern New Mexico as a geologist?

A Yes, sir.

MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness's qualifications

acceptable?

3 MR, UTZ: vYes,

——\—M—“———- T T e e ——————
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0 (By Mr., Kellahin) Are vou familiar with Penroc 0il

Corporation in Case 33672

A Yes, sir.
0 Would you state what Penroc proposes?
A Penroc proposes to drill a Strawn well in the Lusk

field, Lea County, New Mexico.
e} In connection with that, is Penroc asking for a
non-standard unit in an unorthodox well location?

A Yes, sir.

0 Referring to what has been marked as Penroc's Exhibit
1, would you identify that exhibit and discuss the information
shown on it?

A Exhibit 1 is a land plat showing Penroc's 160 acre
unit, and the well location being 660 from the south line and
1650 from the east line of the section.

Q Now, the area there colorea in yellow is a lease held

by Penroc at the present time?

A Yes, sir.

Q And wﬁich Penroc owns the operating rights?

A Yes, sir.

Q Has any effort been made to form a standard unit in

this area?

A  We have asked the Southern New Mexico 0il Corporation

for a farm qut on the southeast 40 acres of the sectién 7 and
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and we were turned down. Ve subsequently then asked in the

2
9
=
: g letter, if they would join a unit and we never received an
S
i g answer from them.
} > 9 . e eqs
! cs % g Q Then, at the present time there's no possibility
[ionl o ;8
T z
E . . .
g Zs insofar as you know, of formino a standard unit for the
(5% 5 gz
< g 9::,5
el B 38 proposed well, is this correct?
a5 & g3
: 2 _ )
2 2 ,g A As far as we're concerned at this time, we've
wo .. 4 § .
SR ¥4 already proceeded to line out the well; we have a rig available;
— o~
ST '
=3 Z g our bids are comnlete, and we're ready to drill a weil
<L ; . g
S e z o o
g g° immediately uvon okay by the Commission.
| — bl 3
a 2 53
a 3§ 6% 0 Adjacent to the proposed unit there is an area shown
= & =3
[] ? . 3‘ . . .
> % g8 by a dashed line. What is that area?
= ¢ 25
— = 2 -
Sy prd P ©
< L &z
ar ¢ geo
-T=3 b oo

; A This is a unit operated by Southern New Mexico l
; 0il Corporation.
§ Q Now, referring to what has been marked Applicant's
; Exhibit 2, would you identify that exhibit?
‘ MR, UTZ: Mr. Kelléhin, let's clarify this exhibit.
. I've got a bunch of exhibits marked Plat A", "B", "C" and
: so forth,
' . s MR. KELLAHIN: Mr. Porter has an official exhibit
‘ | - : ; and they are marked with the number.
) . .” MR. UTZ: I don't seem to have an Exhibit 1 as you
i 1 _ call it. |
i - | MR. KELLAHIN: TIt's this exhibit. Mr. Porter has
4 . the exhibits that were marked by the reporter as Exhihitsg 1
|
i .
E. ,
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9 through 5.
] «
£ MR. NUTTER: Exhibit 1 is the location?
[*]
v
5 MR. KELLAHIN: Yes, sir.
v
x 8
s & B MR. UTZ: Exhibit 2 there?
=g gl
- x 3 MR, KELLANIN: that's marked Plat aAv, "BU, nev, D"y
1D h 5z
- T
= F 3¢ MR. UTZ: And 3 will be "B"?
| S b1 o w
€1 : §§ .
“rE W% A That is correct; 4 will be "C" and 5 will be "D".
0 .?_. %'
= g ad BKe) (By Mr. Kellahin) If you will refer to Exhibit Number
e o R .
P “ w3
(¢} Z ~
= B T > which is designated as Plat "A", would you identify that
as 5 2 ’
| YN x “A.
— g %; exhibit, please, Mr. Ryan?
= 2 i ,,
g; 2 g§ A plat "A" is a contour map on the top of the Strawn
ey i g9 Reef which is a pay horizon of the field.
= % if .
- < §§ Q What is the purpose of this exhibit?
a> ¢ g¢o
hy —| 5 =2 . : . .
A The purpose is to show that our well location 1is,

in our eyes, one of the most favorable locations to drill a
well aﬁd to recover all the oil possible that we're entitled
to, and we feel that this well should be the mcst favorable
location as far as the economics of our tract.

2 Tn yoﬁr‘opiniOn, is the entire proposed unit located
in a high within the Strawn Reef?

A Yes.

Q In the lower left-hand corner of the exhibit there

are portions of logs, what's the purpose of that?

A This is an illustration of the correlation of the

S —
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[ top of the reef, which is what the contours are based on. 1It's

-
z » » L -
% more or less just te show that this is the voint that we're
] : . , S
i k concerned with in the Exhibit 2.
v
; > 8
: o & &g MR. UTZ: Which wells are shown there?
i R Y
H e w R
: L E ad A These are just two wells selected at random that I
Ci “
.00y :’ §z
.. [Tape] £ . ’
g ¥ o3 théught would illustrate--
25
o 8 23 . L
Z 3 O {By Mr. Kellahin) 1In other words, this is in the
e B T
£ % ‘?;
- 5 38 nature of a sample log?
S &8 D g
s wug
[ & aZ es., i
<A u‘: .g
PO x N“’
— £ &, 0 Referring to Exhibit 3, would vou identify that,
a £ 33
@ 8§ g% please?
= 5 =3 N ’
] é_ (31
e z % . . « . -~ .
as 82 A Exhibit 3 is an isopach of the Strawn Reef Section.
[t Y 324 ’
= 5 g2z :
— 2 iz There again, in the south or in the corner of the map the
[y ] S 7™
O o
= i B ’

coloring in blue illustrates the section involved in compiling

the map.

Q In preparing your exhibits did vyou refer to logs from
a number of wells in the area?

A Yes, sir.

0 Could you say about how many?
A Practically all of them, I think we might have lacked

only one or two, I believe two. We had access to practically

all the wells.

9] In general, what thickness of the pay section would

you find in the pay section?

~ed
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e ————

A In excess of 100 of reef section.

2
o :
& 0 Referring to Exhibit 3, would you identify that
§
- exhibit?
8 [+]
g g §8 A Exhibit 3 is a contour map on top of the Strawn Reef
0§ zZ3 porosity.
o B €3
cn o+ 2y
'EE g §§ Q How was that map prepared?
as v §§ . ) )
SCHEE T A This is a pick that would be the uppermost
oo w 3°
=8 g3 effective porosity in each well bore. There again, our
B o~
| W— v w g
0 Z~
S £ geology shows. that our location is most favorable as far as
<1 b og
PO T &
o ¥ §; getting as high on top of the reef porosity as possible.
@ 2 g3 o
a> ¢ d§ -Q Is the purpose of this to show the location of the
= 4§ «2
[} * g \
= Z g§ porosity within the vartical limits of the formation?
— o 33 A ves, sir. ‘ ‘
co < S
= ¢ &z
= 4 == o} And this exhibit, you say, reflects that it would

be high dn the formation, high in the structure?

A Yeys, sir.

0 What is the general nature of the formation in the
Lusk Strawn poocl, is it a porosity development primarily or
is it--

A In this area of interest in our well location, the
reef is more, we have a maximum of about a hundred feet of
thi

Y O
ne

reef expected and we pelieve in late permian time area

was, you kKnow, again to form a structure, so we have a

combination of reef development plus structure.
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Q And you look for both in trying to pick a well

location? )
A Yes, as you go off where we show structure and the

reef, that actual reef will diminish at the same time it has

been uplifted in the structure.

Q Referring to Exhibit 5, would you identify that
exhibit?
A This is an isopach of the net reef porosity. This

just shows that we believe that we're going to find in excess
of 30 feet of reef porosity within our reef section, which
‘we bélieve we'll have better than a hundred feet.

0 In this application, Mr. Ryan, Penroc 0il Corporation
ié asking for an unorthodox well location. What is the
reason for £his well location?

A The location according to the data that we've develop
here is most ideally located. It should reach the highest poin
on the reef, we should find our porosity at the highest point,
We should have maximum reef develbpment and maximum porcsity
development.,

Q In your opinion are all of the proposed units producti
“of o0il from the Strawn?

A We believe it is.

Q According to the exhibits you have submitted, a

location farther to the north would be satisfactory to you, woul

[{*
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= it not?
8
& A Well, it would bhe.
r4
o] ¢
8 :
g o] Do you have any reason for not moving farther north
5 9
‘ z §8 then?
R SN
z
.2 ;; A Yes. We look at our maps, we can see that there are
a3 5 857z g
<> I : . .
o 8 83 a number of dry holes that have been drilled in, say, the
Time ¢« 3¢
e g fg north portion of this field that we're involved in. There is
o0 ¢ e
= £ &% an apparent high risk factor, there is evidence of a dense
T4 w3 '
. z8 .
= P ortion of the reef that may be actually a factor of secondary
2. % £% P Y
[ e} w '3 .
— T o
g §° porosity development from structural uplift, and we helieve
S ¢ g3
22 = g8 . :
a 9 dg that it will be on the flanks of this development as
= 8 =
é; z gé shown by our Exhibit 5. We've shaded an area in gray
—_ 9 =%
= I g2 . . .
— = 35 that we have proof is, we'll say, tight. There is no reef
[~ ] £ & )
ad g g»°o
= & == porosity developed. It would be commercial. There is a chancg

and we can't be dogmatic about it, but there is a chance that
this actually could be a dense streak throtuigh the reef that
could come right across your structure.

10 That would not mean it was not productive, it would
just be a reduced recovery, is this correct?

A Well, it would depend, say, we did drill a location
to the north, say, 1980 from the south and east of the
section. There is a possibility that we wouldn't have any

porosity. We don't believe it is. We believe cur mapping is

accurate. We have a lot of good control. We thoroughly belieye
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_*__________,ﬂ,__#__ﬂ,_,“______”____,g_,“____._._,___________,____.
‘ 1
g in it, but a small company as we are, we have to spend every
Q
é dollar we have in the best way we can. These wells cost from
o]
H (V)
: ¥ a hundred and ten to a hundred and fifteen thousand dollars.
i
i x 8 . . . '
' o % éo We believe this location is the best location we could take
[Sesusd o ;E
o~ x wlﬂ .
. % %;- with the least risk.
[ ) E 5z :
- [} od gﬁ
S B £ Q Tn your opinion, a well drilled at that location, would
- o Og y p
a5 & &%
&2 2 o2 it impair the correlative rights of any operator?
.0 ; %‘
RS- ¥ - A No, sir.
iog gl
g R 3 0 Were the exhibits prepared by you?
<O s L] g
p x NL
£ g A Yes, Mr. John Castle and myself.
-8 %%
ad> = gﬁ -
'Eg 8 qz MR. KELLAHIN: At this time I would like to offer
a a
] . .3 .
> = g8 Exhibits 1 through 5.
— 0 Zx
= : 9%: : y
=z ?g (Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
s % ae 1 through 5 were offered into
- & == evidence.)

MR. UTZ: Without objection the exhibits will

be entered.
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
1 through 5 were admitted into
evidence.)
MR. KELLAHIN: That's all I have on direct examinatign.
CROSSwEXAMINATION
BY MR. UTZ:

0] Mr. Ryan, who did you say was in the Southeast and

Southeast of gection 72

A The operating rights of the tract belonging to the

_______—__-———___.____________—-————-——




Southern New Mexico (il Corporation.

0) You contacted them?

A Yes, sir,.

4] And no response?

A The first response is that they wouldn't farm out

.o us. We asked for this at first and they said, "Ne¢", and

on our second rcquest we asked to join and we weren't advised.

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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g

i

X

g

F4

g

g

Z

2
3 é § G Apparently they weren't interested in
,,,,, 3
= ,£%2 | .communitizing?
968 ] z
—_ ; MR. PORTER: Do you have a copy of your communication
a> 3
g; § 0 (By Mr. Utz) Mr. Ryan what wculd be a standard

) i Fy
= i é location for this well in the Southeast quarter of Section 7°?
= i &
o 3 2 A 660 from the south line and 1980 from the east line.
s b o
= 5 & )
0 That's the location you have?
A No, the location we have selected is 1650 from the

east line.

0 I see. The standard location would be 1980, did you
say? ‘ ‘ |

A Yes, sir.

Q So actually you're 330 feet off from the standard
location?

A Yes, sir.

0] You received no objection from the Southern New

Mexico 0il Company?
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| generally take to make a good well here?

A No.
0 I believa you stated that it was your opinion,
based on your contours shbwn here in these exhibits, that the
entire unit would be productive if the well was productive?
A Yes, sir.
MR, PORTER: One question. This is a wildcat well,
isn't it?
A No, sir, this would be a regular field well location
MR. NUTTER: What kind of well is that, I'm just
curious; Pan American Greenwood Numbex 772
A Numbér 7 is a very poor well., It was completed from
Bone Springs Wolf Camp and the reef.
MR, PORTER: Ail right. What about this Tenneco Wel]

Number 32?

A That is a good well.
MR. PORTER: 1 believe that's all I have.
CROSS~EXAMINAT [ON

o) Mr. Ryan, how many feet of net porosity does it

A Well, at this depth, perhaps fifteen. There are
wells that--say, here's a well over here, had nineteen feet in
Section 14, it's a good well. We'd have ten feet at this deptﬁ.
It would probably be considcred marginal. The fact seems to

be that if you have--if you are in the best svot for your
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PAGE

maximum porosity development, it seems to be better. You get

b4
g
g off on ‘the flank and your porosity is broken, isn't as
)
X uniform.
8 [
¢ § §8 Q You calculate that you will have approximately
[LR% . EZ
. x> 3
3 2 } .
.2 %; 30 feel of net porosity throughout your unit?
Qs 5 5z
<» B 8 . .
= F 38 A Yes, sir, within the 30 foot contour line.
28 LB 0 Do vou know what Southern New Mexico intends
.0 ; %'
o 8 28 to do with that 40 of theirs sitting in the corner?
et Ot :
g £3 , )
g A It is assigned to the unit and we've been told that
a>  § «f _
;_ i £ the royalty owners under that 40 are being paid royalty from
o> ¢ 33
a 3 4% the unit, they're participating in the unit production.
= & %3 Y p . :
o
' . L .
g;- z gg (0] What type of a lease is that, State, Fee, or
= =z 22 Federal, or what?
as ¥ 8¢9
.~} 5 =2

A I believe that's a Federal Lease.
MPR. KELLAHIN: I think the records will show

that it is a Federal Lease held by Pan American.

Q (By Mr., Nutter) But Southérn New Mexico is the
’ operatbr of the unit that this 40 is dedicated?

A Yes, sir.

Q When the well was drilled in the Sounthwest of
the Southwest of that Section, how much was dedicated to
it?

A Actually, ours is a new lease, we weren't involved

in that.
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v 0 I see;
Q
g A I'm not familiar with what acreage is designated
v
g to that well at that time.
> [o]
. = v
c» & ¥g MR. NUTTER: I believe that is all.
j o . =4
g &%
U CROSS-EXAMINATION
= @ =3
o - 9y
- F 8§ | BY MR. PORTER:
2 § .« 2 0 Mr. Ryan, generally speaking, how is the
o0 w e
e % 3 ;
S 5 S8 production holding up on the wells in this pool, the allowables
EEE £ "
. % EZ are rather high?
QD ui e X
| WP T ~ a
i 2 A Well, we've checked production history on quite a
a> = § 3
g; 2 g§ few of the wells and they're--we've seen a failure, initially,
N a e
] = LAd
a0 i gg quite a bottom hole pressure drop, but they've recovered a lot
= I Lz
5 2 . L . .
- 31 28 of 0il. The wells surrounding our tract aren't making their
as 2 80
- — | 5 o
top allowable. The Shell Midleton Number 1 is relatively a
~ poor well considering some of the wells down in Section 30.
\ ‘ - : P
They're all excellent top allowable wells.
; 'MR. PORTER: Thank you.
RECROSS—-EXAMINATION
M BY MR. UTZ:
Q Mr. Ryan, here on the 330 feet non-standard, do you
think the 330 feet would make that much difference in moving
!
away from the dry hole over in the Southwest of the Southwest,
‘ is that dry hole the reason you're afraid to move over there?
A We don't know. It's what I would say would be
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ect could be very important.

e A e an

insurance. 330 f

e o

O _What acreage was dedicated to the Tenneco Number 32
Number 1?

A The 32 is the 32 feet.

0 That's southwest of Section 8?2

A The data that we could gather, it apparently is
scattered in Section 8, I'm not exactly sure how this 80
acres fits down in the south half of the Southwest Quarter of
8, but from thes data we have it's associated with the odd
unit in Section 18, and we're not exactly sure how the 40 in
Section 7 got up there. They told us that the unit was set out
on the basis of a geologic interpretation productive area that
they wanted to include in their unit, but I can't understand thé
odd setup that was apparently approved through this application
for the unit.

Q At any rate, that 40 is dedicated to some unit?

A Yes, it's dedicated to the unit to the south.

MR. UTZ: Any other questions? The witness may
be excused.
MR. KELLAHIN: I would like to put in another

exhibit, Mr. Utz.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

5

Q Mr. Ryan, I hand you what's been marked as Exhibit 6
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and ask you to identify that.

A This is the request by Penroc for the unit, the

Southern New Mexico 0il Corporation unit to participate in

v
F4
Qo
H
>
z
8
¥
S
= 9
N 3 &9 a well with the standard unit of the Southeast quarter of
1 . =
: 38
P TS Szction 7.
MR 4] >z
e B @y
w s
= § 38 Q Wwhat does the lower portion show?
\‘/;J ‘é <2 . . .
FARE A we sent the letter certified mail.
(SR Ts! : §.
S S - o s . . . .
.~ % 3§ Q mhis is a copy of records 1in your files, is this
= 3§
<o, & £z correct?
<1 w e X
e T N“’
. . .
o £ §a A Yes, sir. .
- x
22 E gd
g; e d% 0] pid you receive an answer to that letter?
i ‘.’_ CIZ('
—— . .
= ﬁ g2 A No, sir.
———— 2«
= I 2f
= : it MR. KELLAHTN: At this time I would like to offer
a» ¢ geo ’
- 5 ==&

in evidence Exhibit 6.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
6 offered into evidence.)

MR. UTZ: It will be entered.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
6 admitted into evidence.)

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all I have.
MR. UTZ: Any statements in this case?
MR. CHRISTY: Sim Christy, for Southern New Mexico

0il Corporation. Mr. Examiner, Southern New Mexico is the

operator of the Lusk Deep Unit which is shown on Exhibit 1.

It i3 also the owner of 75 percent of ‘the working interests and
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I appear here as the working interest operator and not as

proposed in Case 3367.

8
% a unit operator. We did receive the letter referred to as
g Exhibit 6. We comnunicated that reéuest to the other working
ﬁé g gﬁ\ unit owners. I believe the letter says a net 70 percent intergst,
X ‘:i § %g Penroc; in fact, we only have 68 percent. We did apply, I
as S5z
"ég g gg quote back from the telegram to Penroc which I believe was
b5 g fg sent yesterday or the day before; "Cannot accept your request
b -
_ig) E Eé for farmout at 70 percent net interest in the operating rights
—.eant . it
) Ei_ g §§ in the Southeast quarter, Southeast quarter, Section 7, 19 South,
as> .
;; g §é 32 East, Lea County, New Mexico. SNMOC will negotiate on some
'gé é §§ equitable basis for the formation of a standard proration unit
& E ,
_c:? z §§, ~ with the well site being located 660 feet from the South line
;; g §§ and 1650 feet from the East line of Section 7 as you have
ad g Ko )
= & =8

This morning at 8:00 o’clock, Midland time, we
received a wire back from Penroc. It said, "Please advise by
8:30 A.M. what basis you will farmout or participate”". We
cannot answer them in a half hour. We havé to communicate with
the other working interest owners who are Phillips, Kerr McGee
and Gulf, and perhaps Pan American. I forgot, we have no
objection to the well location sought. We wish them well in the
effort to discover new oil. We do object to the unorthodox
spacing and we are willing to negotiate on some rules. I beligve
the Commission has had enough difficulty on this. To answer the

Commission's question in connection with the Tenneco Well, I

happen to know this offhand, the Tenneco No. 1 Well, in Section




Exhibit 5 in yellow, consists of all the acreage you own

PAGE 19
2 8 is a communitized area consisting of the entire southwest
4
g quarter of Section 8. The unit committed the South half of
[+
v
g the Southwest, and the Tenneco committed the North half of
AV
> [¢]
2 v
; 2 59 the Southwest.
— >. ;
. z E‘;
. Z3 MR, UTZ: Mr. Christy, this would indicate the
1 -
< - 9, .
L& 33 Southeast of the Southeast of 7 is not dedicated to the
5oii) |
o ; o2 unit.
o0 o g
Ef 3% MR. CHRISTY: It is within the Strawn formation.
- § %%
=, g gg The unit is receiving some allocation, it is a TFederal Lease.
<A> w e X
Ly & MR. UTZ: It is not dedicated to a drilling unit?
= 2 33
g; ° d% MR. CHRISTY: No, and we are willing to participate
B a @ .
: ' R . 3 . .
: ay G g§ on a standard proration area. We have no objection in the
; = 1 :zt Southeast quarter.
? a> ¢ g-
: - $ =2 .
; MR, UTZ: Mr. Ryan, this 160 acres shown on your

in Section 77

A No, sir, actually ¥New Mexico Lease 558128 is the
North half of the Soutlicast and the Southwest cf the Southeast
and the North half of the Southwest. We only include the
160 acres in this application as shown in yellow. The Northwedt
Southwest is Penroc, a Penroc Lease, it's a portion of the

base lease.

MR, UTZ: Any further statements?

MR. KELLAHIN: Would you tell us when the telegram was
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sent Mr. Christy, the telegram saying you could not accept
the offer of December 29th?

MR. CHRISTY: I received it last night, Jason.
I don't know whether it was sent yesterday 6r the day
before, and the other wire we reeeived back from you was receive
this morning at 8:00 o'clock.

MR. KELLAHIN: I have just observed that the letter
asking for participation in the unit was dated December - 29,
and the receipt shows it was received by Southern MNew

Mexico 'on December 30th. Apparently no answer has been

van left Midland to

received from Penroc at t Ly

attend this hearing, so I would say the time was a little
short all the way around.

MR. UTZ: Mr. Ryan, what urgency is there as far
as drilling this well is concerned? Are you ready to go, Or
is it a matter of a couple of weeks making too much difference
to you?

A Myr. Examiner, we are ready to go. We have secured
the reasonable drilling bid, there is a rig in the area ghich
will be available to us, and we have our financing completely
lined out. We have partners in this venture. We arranged
for these paftners, prior to coming to this meeting. It
would be rather difficult for us to rearrange our working

interest participation in the well at this time. At an earliex

d
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date we could have perhaps negotiated some reasonable deal, but
we have a schedule of drilling which is more or less unique to
a small company. We have to do these things as we get to them
and get on something else. I would suggest that we're ready
on this one.

MR. PORTER: May I ask a question.

MR. UTZ: Surely.

MR. PORTER: I notice youxr letter to Southern New
Mexico Corporation is dated Oecember 29, 1665. What is the
date of vyour applidation for this hearing?

A I don't know.

MR. PORTER: It was received here, I believe, January
3rd, so actually not much time elapsed between the time you
notified these people and the time you filed your application,
apparently three or four days.

A Something like that. There again, that's the
factor of the way we operate. We can operate fast, we realize
that. They have their problems with committee meetings, I
assume, and groups. At the same time we have to operate in
our own way. We assume that if they did answer, say, within
a week, they could give vs some indication to go and we could
have a hearing. At the same time we wanted to go ahead with
our hearing and in the event they objected, didn't want to join|,

we'd go ahead with our rig plans and drill the well.
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MR, PORTER;_ Mr. Christy,‘f understand yoﬁ're
‘objection is to the configuration here that they propose
rather than the location of the well?

MR. CHRISTY: That is correct. We have no objection
to well location. ®e do have objection to getting off the
pattern of standard 160 proration unit.

MR. PORTER: At this time do you have any id=a
how long it will take to bring the negotiations to a ‘
successtul conclusion?

MR. CHRISTY: If I could answer when we would hear
back from Gulf and Phillips, and so on, I would assume we
would know something definitive in two or three weeks.

MR. UTZ: I gather, Mr. Ryan, you won't want to
start the well until this has bheen worked out completely?

A We'reAall worked out as far as we're concerned.
We're completely lined out on the well. If the Commission
should grant this request, this application, we'll start the
well as quick as we can; our working interest is set, too.

If the application is turned down and we are forced to go into
working out an agreement with the unit, I think at this time
we're at a disadvantage because thénythey can dictate to

us. What's mutually satisfactory to them might not be to us.
We've been turned down, now, we're in trouble so to speak. We

have to fight Phillips, Kerr McGee, Shell--we're a little old
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Penroc in Midland, it's difficult:; it might not be two or three

weeks.

MR. UTZ: If they're really interested in trying to

2
Q
£
z
S
8
z 8 .
2 ég get together with vou in a couvnle of weeks it should tell the
N tale one way or the other.
s te) 5 5z
L
o g §§ A We've been that route before, though, with then.
(L—TL,; E gg .
s 2 .3 We respect them, but at the same time--
G : §o
S8 §§ MR. UTZ: 1In view of the circumstances I think the
Tl g w3
- (Y] Z N
oo 2 gg Examiner will rule at this time that they will set aside a
«aD S e X
[ O x "“'
L 7 & decision on this for a period of two weeks to see what the
[} »
[= K] = g:ﬁ
= 8 o outcome of the negotiations will be. I think that will give
o o
] R :
= % g% them enough time.
—_— v 29
< =3 3t MR. KELLAHIN: Mr. Christy, would you so notify vour
ao v 8o
g =] 6 =

clients~-

MR, CHRISTY: They will be so notified.

MR. KELLAHIN: --that the Examiner will withhold
recommendations for two weeks pending outcome of these
negotiations?

MR. UTZ: The Case will be taken under advisement as

stated.

THE WITNESS: Thank you very much.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )
I, BOBBY J. DAVIS, Notary Public in and for the County

of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that

2]
t
~

e
vl .
EW MEXICO

MEXICO

the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the

08,

|

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported by me;

¥

[
1

and that the same is a true and correct record of the said
proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.
Witness my Hand and Seal this 9th day of February., 1966.

NOT¥RY PUBLIC

gporting se
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My Commission Expires:
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March 13, 1969

1 do hereby sertify thal the foragoing is
a c¢copnnta rocerd of the purooaniings in
tho Yoonionr heering of Caae #Hu, 36?.

hoard_b) ’ 196.6....

—y Bxaminer
ornission

Now Moxioo 011 Conservatlon ¢




December 29, 1965

Re: Luak Deep Unit
Lea County, Now Mexico

Certified - Return Receipt Regquested

Southern New Mexico Qll Corporation
P, O. Box 1659
Midland, Texae

Attention Mr, 8. H. Snoddy, Land Manager

Gentlemen:

Penroc Ol Corporation pidgoses to drill a Strawn test to approximately
11, 600 faet at & location in the SE/4 of Section 7, T-19-5, R-32-E, Lea County,
New Mexico., As owner of the operating rights in the SE/4 SE/4 Section 7, we
request that you consider joining Penroc in the drilling of the above well, or
farmout a 70% net {nterest in the operating rights in the SE/4 SE/4 of Section 7,
to a depth 100 fest below total depth drilled. Penroc proposes to drill the above
test at the earliest poseivle date. Your esrly reply will be appreciated.

Very iruly yours,

PENROC OIL CORPORATION

H. Brace Wigsell
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[ ' cot Mr. P. B, Abbey |

> I Pan American Petroloum proradon ‘ ‘
| F. O, Box 268 R
Labboek, Texas
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BEFORE THE

O1i, CONSERVATION COMIMISSION OF NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION OF PENROC OIL, CORPOKRATION
FOR APPROVAIL, OF A NON--STANDARD PRORA-
TION UNIT IN THE LUSK-STRAVIN POOL, LEA

COUNTY, NLEW IMEXICO.

APPLICATION

Comes now Penroc Qil Corporation and applies to the
0il Conservation Commission of New Mexico for approval of

a non-standard drilling and proration unit consisting of

16C acres, as an exception to the provisions of Order No.

R-2175-8, and in support thereof would show:

1. Applicant proposes to drill at a location 66C feet
£rom the South line and 16530 feet from the ¥Xast line of Sec-
tion 7, 7Township 19 South, Range 32 Bast, N.M.P.M., Lea (County,

New Mexico, and dedicate to said well the N4eEYL, swhsik, and

NE%SWY of Section 7, Township 19 South, Range 32 RBast.
2. Attached to this application is a plat, showing to the
hest of applicant's information and beliei the ownership of

acreage in the vicinity of applicant's acreage.
3. Approval of this application will regult in the pre-

vention of waste, and the correlative rights of othexr owners

in the pool will not ke impaired.
WHEREFORLE, applicant prays that this application be set

for hearing before the Commission's duly appointed examiner

and that after notice and hearing as required by law, the

DOCKET MAILED
Daite wmememmam
e

.
X




Commission enter its order approving the non-standard unit

as prayed for.
Respectfully submitted,

PENRCC OIL CORPORATION

By(‘%&bﬂ4rvx LLL f(QJaavAL

RELLAHIN & FOX
P. 0. Box 1769
gSanta T'e, Mew Mexico

ATTORNEYS FOR APPLICANT

At e e T

o
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DRAFT
JMD/esr
Feb. 9,

1966 BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OFf THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

CF Subj.

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 3367

Order No. R-_ ngﬁéézd

APPLICATION OF PENROC OIL CORPORATION - o T P
ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

FOR A NON-STANDARD OIL PRORATION UNIT, 7
BY THE COMMISSION: [ij////

LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
January 26 = 1966 , at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner
Elvis A. Utz .

NOW, on this day of February , 1966, the Commission, a
guorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as reguired by

law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Penroc 0il Corporation, seeks approval
of a l60-acre non-standard oil proration unit comprising the NE/4
SW/4, N/2 SE/4, and SW/4 SE/4 of Section 7, Township 19 South, Range
32 East, NMPM, in the Lusk-Strawn Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

(3) That the applicant propoges to dedicate the proposed non-
standard unit to a well to be drilled 660 feet from the South line
and 1650 feet from the East line of said Section 7.

(4) That approval of the proposed non-standard oil proration
unit would afford the applicant the opportunity to produce more
than its just and equitable share of the oil in the Lusk-Strawn

Pool.




fgigE No. 3367

(5) That approval of a l20~acre non-standard oil proration
iunit comprising the N/2 SE/4 and SW/4 SE/4 of said Section 7 will
?afford each operator in the Lusk~Strawn Pool the opportunity to
;produce his just and equitable share of the o0il in the pool, and
iwill otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

{6) That the application should be denied insofar as it
;requests inclusion of the NE/4 SW/4 of said Section 7 in the pro-

! posed non~standard proration unit.

134
0

f IT IS THEREFORE OR.DERED:

(1) That a 1l20-acre non-standard oil proration unit in the
Lusk-£trawn Pool comprising the N/2 SE/4 and SW/4 SE/4 of Section
17, Township 19 South, Range 32 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico,
is hereby established and dedicated to the Penroc 0il Corporation
well to be drilled 660 feet from the South line and 1650 feet from
the East line of said Section 7.

3 (2) That the applicant's request for inclusion of the NE/4
i

“SW/A of said Section 7 in the proposed non-standard oil proration

unit is hereby denied.

(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

ilentry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

iIsary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
ilabove designated.

i
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SOUTHERN NEW MEXicO olL CORPDRATION
P. D. BOX 1659 TAHE o e
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FES i g g3
February 18, 1966

Penroc 0il Corporation
Box 1004
Midland, Texas

Re: Your NM-44
Lusk Deep Unit Area
Lea County, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. John B. Castle

Gentlemen:

Please refer to our prior correspondence in counection with
the above referenced matter.

This will advise you that we have now polled the other working
interest owners in the SE%SE% of Section 7, Township 19 South,
Range 32 East, N.M.P.M., Lea County, New Mexico, #s requested by
you, and we have the following to report:

1. Kerr-McGee 011 Company and Phillips Petroleum Company
do desire to participate with you in forming a standard proration
unit to drill a proposed Strawn test well 660' FSL and 1650' FEL
of Section 7, Township 19 South, Range 32 East, N.M.P.M., Lea

County, New Mexico.

2. Neither Gulf 0il Corporation noxr Southern New Mexicu 0il
Corporation elect to participate with you in drilling this proposed

well.

3. As a matter of compromise with regard to Southern New
Mexico 011 Corporation's interest in the SE%SEY of Section 7, Southern
New Mexico 0il Corporation will agree to farm out its interest to you
on a basig so that after you recover 1257 of all drilling, completion
and direct operating expenses incident to the test well, the assign-
ment of operating rights from Southern New Mexico would cease, and
all interest assigned thereunder would revert to Southern New Mexlco
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011 Corporation. Your own testimony before the New Mexico 01l Con-
servation Commission indicated that you have an excellent chance
of making a good producer at the location you have selected, so
presunably the proposed well would not be classified as a rank

wlldcat.

4. We believe that Gulf 01l Corporation might agree to farm
out their interest to you on a btasis similar to our proposal in

paragraph number 3 above.
Very truly yours,

SOUTHERN NEW MEXICO OIL CORPORATION

o LS Sl

S. H. Snoddy, Lanfl Manager

SHS:bb

cc:‘/Néw Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Phillips Petroleum Company
Gnlf 011 Corporation
Kerr-McGee 011 Company
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The spacing unit for this 0il pool is 1580 acres.

N
.

Applicant requested 160 non-standard unit outlined in red.

Application was opposed by owners of 40 acres shown in blue.

oW

1

The examiner ruled that he would withhold a recommendation

for two weeks to allow time for further negotiations (an

effort was made by applicant to begin negotiations Dec. 29, 1965).

The two weeks are up and no agreement has been reached. Qwners

of blue acreage request two more weeks. Further delay is

~opposed by applicant.

Examiner recommends non-standard unit of 120 acres leaving

out the 40 acres indicated by an X.

This would allow applicant to drill the well and leave the

door open to either party for compulsory pooling.
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January 28, 1966

Penroc 0il Corporationm
2031 Wall Building
Midland, Texas

Re: Lusk Deep Unit Area
Lea County, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. Castle
Gentlemens

You have indicated that Penroec and {te asaociates wish
to drill a Strawn test well €660’ FSL and 1650' FEL of Section 7,
Township 19 South, Range 32 Fast, N, M.P.M,, Lea Coumty, New Mexico.
You have requesgted Southerm New Mexico and its assoclates to either
join in the drflling of this well or to farm out theilr working
interest in a standard Strawn proration unit which may be allocated
to your wall if productive. Such standard proration unit {s the
SE% of said Saction 7, and Southerm New Mexico and its associates
own working interests in the SE}SEY of said Saction 7 by virtue
of Federal leasa NM 025779-A.

Wa have heretofore advised you that Southern New Mexico
and its associates owm only a 687 net working Iinterest, and you
are advigsed that Southern New Mexico iz the owmer of 75% of these
working interest rights; and the other owners are Phillips Petroleum
Company, Gulf 011 Corporation and Rerr-McGee (il Company. These
recitals of interest and ownership are for your information, but
are not to be considered as covenante upon which you may rely.

Subjact to the othar provisions hereof, Southern Naw
Mexico agraes to farm out to you its interest in the SEXSEk
Section 7 without cash consideration; this offer of farm out is
open for thirty (30) days from this date and {s subject to the
followingt
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1. Within thirty (30) days after you accept the farm out,
you shall commence or cause to be comenced the drilling of a test
well located approximately 660' FSL and 1650' FEL of Section 7,
Township 19 South, Range 22 Eaat, N.M.P.M., Lea Cowmty, New Mexico,
and you shall thereafter diligently and promptly, and in a good
and workmanlike manner, drill such well to a sufficient depth to
adequately test the Strawn formation; 1f production in paying
quantities 18 encountered in such formation, you will promptly

“and diligently complete such well and shall thereafter operate

the same in a mammer customary in the area dnd industry. If

after testing the Strawn formation it {s determined that production
therefrom cannot be obtained in paying quantities, you may complete
the well in any other formation at a greater or lesser depth,
failing in which you shall properly plug and abandon the well.

The entire risk, cost and expense of all drilling, completion,
plugging and operating expesnses relative to said well shall be
borne exclusively by you, and Southern New Mexico shall have mno
11ability or responsibility therefor.

2. 1If the test well i1s completed as a producer of oil
or gas in paying quantities in the Strawm formation, Southemm
New Mexico will assign to you, by operating rights and not by
record title, all of its interest Iin the SE%SEY of saild Section 7
for depths from 4300 feet to 100 faet below the total depth the
well 18 drilled but not deeper than 100 feet below the base’of the
Strawn formation, Such assigmment of operating rights to
Le on & form and to contain such terms and provisions as are
customary in the industry and area and which are reasonably
acceptable to our attorneys. The assignment of operating rights
shall contain a provision that when you and your associates have
recouped 1007 of all drilling, completion and direct operating
erpenaes incident to the test well, the operating riphts assign-
ment shall ceagse and all Iinterest assigned thereunder shall revert
to Southern New Mexico. In this connection the operating agreement
shall provide that any proceads representing production allocated
to any interest created, sold or conveyed by you subgequent to
January 26, 1966 shall constitute amoumts recovered by you imn
determining such 1007 recoverable costs.

st

3. In the drilling, completion and production of the
test well and during the 1ifetime of the operating agreement,
1f earned, you shall furnish Southern Neaw Mexico such reports,
samples, loge, and similar data as it may reasonsbly require,
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and you shall prepare and file all required notices, reports, and
other information required by any regulatory body having juris-
diction. If your attorneys so require it, Southern New Mexico
will join in an appropriate communitization agreement covering
the Strawn formation 1in the SE% of said Section 7, the terms of
which communitization agreement shall be reasonably acceptable

to our attorneys.

We wish to emphasize that this offer of farm out relates
solely to the interest of Southern Wew Mexico in the premises
eand should not be considered as such an offer from the other
working interest owners in the SE%SEX Section 7; you will
doubtlessly wish to contact them concerning this wmatter.

Yours very truly,

SOUTHERN NEW MEXICO OIL CORPORATION

By: J /JM

S. H. Snoddy, Land Magager
SHS: bb

ce: New Mexico 01l Congervation Commission
Phillips Petroleum Company
Gulf 01l Corporation
Kerr-McGee 0il Company
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February 3, 1966

Penroc oil COrporation
Box 1004
Midland, Texas

Re: Your MM-44
Lusk Deep Unit Avea
Lea Countys New MexicO

Attentiont Mr. John B. Castle

Centlement

We are in receipt of your lettex dated Fabruaxy 1, 1966

in comection with the captionad, which 18 1 reply tO our letter

to you of January 28, 1966. e note that you £4nd our offer of

a fexmout "unraasonable and unacceptable." We vegret that you

feal our offer 18 umacccptable; we feel that the offer 18 reasonable

to negotia®® with you in an attempt L0 omeequi ple basis
fgor the fo aetion of 2 gtandard prorati a unit, in order that you
y proc d arill a strawl reet o' FSL and o'

of Section 7o hip 19 gouth, Rangé 92 rast, ¥ M.P. M.y

County, N€ xico.

In your letter of February 1st, you request that we advise
you spacifically what equitable terms the Lusk Deep Unit parti-

in the property, and we thexein suggeeted that you might wish to
contact the other working jnterest owrers » to~wit? Phillips Petroleusn
Company» culf Ol Corporations and Kerr-McGes 011 Company. e now
undorstand that you are raquesting us to contact these other working
interest ownerxs £OF you, and we wiil immediately do this and we

advise you as socon a8 we have heard from them on the polnt. BY
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carbon copy hereof, we are submitting to such working interest
owners a copy of all of cur correspondence with you on this matter,
and we are asking each of such companies to advise us upon what
basis they would be willing, and upon what basis they fael is
equitable, to either farm out or join with you in the drilling

of the above well.

As we previously explained to you in Santa Fe, New
Mexico, and as we advisad the Commission in comection with your
application for unorthodox proration unit, there will doubtlessly
be a minor delay in hearing from Phillips, Gulf and Kerr-McGee
but we will certainly keep you advised of all pertinent information
received from them, and will let you know as soon as we have de-
finitive thoughts from our co-owners. However, in view of the fact
that you have requested us to contact Phillips, et al, instead of
your contacting them directly, wa feel it only reasonable to ask
the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission to further defer con-
sideration of your application in Case 3366 for an additional two
waak period in order that we may have time in which to receive
raeplies from these coupanies and to forward them to you; therefore,
by carbon copy hereof, we are asking the New Mexico 0il Conservation
Commission to further defer comsideration in Case 3366 until at
least February 23, 1966,

Reapectfully submitted,
SQUTHERN NEW MEXTCO OYL, CORPORATION

L pt il

S. H. Snoddy, Land Mangger

SHS: bb

cc: New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission
Phillips Petroleum Company
Gulf 011 Corporation
Kerr-HMeGee 0il Company
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January 29, 1966

Re: Lusk Field Area
Lea County, New Mexico

Southern New };,’/fe:_gico Oil Corporation
P. O. Box 1659
Midland, Texds, 79701

Attention Mr. S, H. Snoddy

Gentlemen:

On Thursday, January 27, 1966, we called you requesting informa-
tion on what Southern New Mexico Oll Corporation had in mind concerning
negotiating with Penroc in the drilling of the reference well. This is in
answer to your telegram of January 25, 1966, and subsequent New Mexico Cil
Conservation Commigssion hearing on January 26, 1966,

Now, in that Southern New Mexico Oil Corporation did not have a
proposal formulated at the time of our telephone conversation, Penroc does
submit the following proposal to Southern New Mexico:

Penroc does request a farmout on the 40 acre tract,
being the SE/4 SE./4, Section 7, T~19-S, R-32-E, Lea County,
New Mexlco, on the basis of a 65% net interest lease and will
drill a well sufficient to test the Strawn reef pay zone of the
Lusk (Strawn) Fleld at a location 660’ FSL and 1650' FEL of
the section as proposed in Case 3367 before the Commission,
said 40 acre tract to be part of the drilling unit with the N/2 SE/4
and SW/4 SE/4 of Section 7, so as to form a standard proration
unit as required by Lusk (Strawn) Field rules,

We respectfully request as early an answer to our proposal as
possible., As you know the Examiner, Mr., Utz, did set a two week limit to
conclude negotiations., We do advise that a drilling rig will be available to us
prior to that time and that we do have a bid from the contractor. In the event
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we should fail to utilize this rig and bid because of delay, we may be faced
with an additional considerable expense in moving in another rig.

Very truly yours,

PENROC OIL. CORPOR ATION

John B, Castle

JBC:lm

ce: Mr, Elvis A, Utz
New Mexico O1l Conservation Commission

State Land Office Bullding
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Mr. Jason Kellahin

Kellahin and Fox

P. O. Box 1769

Santa Fe, New Mexico, 87501}

Certified Mall - Return Receipt Requested
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February J, 1966

Re: NM-44 Lusk Deep Unit Area
Lea County, New Mexico

Southern New Mexico Oil Corporation
P. O. Box 1659
Midland, Texas

Attention Mr. S. H. Snoddy

Gentleman:

We are in receipt of your letter datad January 28, 1966, on this day,
February 1, 1966, We find your offer of a ternporary farmout unreasonable and

unacceptable,

We were advised by your telegram of January 25, and by your attorney

at the New Mexico Cil Conaecrvation Corni:iission hearing on January 26, Case
No. 3366, that you desire to ''megotiate on an equitable bagis for the formation of
a standard proration unit, " We aecsume "on an cguitable basis™ implies a

mutually beneficial arrangement whereby a well may be drilled on a standard
proration unit rather than on acreage wholly owned by Penroc Oil Coxp oration.

Penroc Oil Corporation has submitted several reasonable offers and
is willing to negotiate further a mutually beneficial and satisfactery arrangement
with your group. We request that Saithern New Maxtco Qil Corporation, as '
opereator of the ""Lusk Deep Unit'' acroeage involved, being the SE/4 SE/4 Section 7,
T-19-S, R-32-E, L.ea County, New Mexico, advise Penroc specifically what
equitable terms the Lusk Deep UJnit desires.

We respectfully request an early answer as time is very important to

us,
Very truly yours,
PENROC OIL CORPOR ATION
John B, Castle

JBC:mlm
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cc: Mr, Elvis A, Utz

New Mexico Oll Conservation Commission
State Land Office Building

Santa Fe, New Mexico

RN DAY P

Mr. Jason Kellahin

Kellahin and Fox

P. O. Box 1769

Santa Fe, New Mexico, 87501

Certifled Mail - Return Receipt Requested
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Penroo 01l Corporation
201 Wall Building
Midland, Toxas 79700

Re: Lusk Deep Unit Area, Lea County, New Mexico
Gentleman:

Gulf 011 Corporation, as a minority working interest owmer in the caption=d
Unit, is agreeable to the same terms as the Unit Operator, Southern New Mexico 01l
Corporation, as outlined in their letter to you cated January 28, 1966 portaiuing
%o the oo/l SE/L Seetion 7, Towmship 19 South, Range 32 Hast, Lea County, Naw Mexico.

Pleass adviee at your convenience.

7 A “yé/

H. I. !eler

JIH:deh

Post Office Box 2088
Sents Fe, Few Mexico 87501

Southern WNew Mexigo 01l Corporation
Post Offige Box 1659
Midiand, Texas TOTOO

Phillipt Petrolews Compeny
Bartlesville, Oklahoma ThOOk

[@mct Rev Mexico 04l Coussrvation Commlssion

Phillips Petroleum Company
Post Office Box 791
Mdland, Texas T9T700

Kexr-lee 011l Company
Eerr-Jiciice Building
Oklahaza City, Oklehoma 73202
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February 7, 1966

Mr. A. L. Porter

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. O. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: New Mexico 0il Conservation
Commission Case No. 3367

Dear Mr. Porterx:

I am in receipt of a copy of a letter from Southern New
Mexico Oil Corporation, addressed to Penroc Oil Corpora-
tion, with copy to the 0il Conservation Commission, where-
in they request an additional two weeks before an order is
entered in the above case. They base tHeir request for
this extension of time on the contention they are, at
Penroc's request, contacting Phillips Petroleum Company,

Gulf 0il Corporation and Kerr-McGee Oil Company .
We urge that no additional time be granted.

’ At the time of the hearing of the above case before Mr.
Elvis Utz, Commission Examiner, on Janvary 26, it was
announced no order would be entered for a period of two
weeks, to give the parties, Southern New Mexico 0il Cor-
poration and Penroc, an opportunity to negotiate the crea-
tion of a standard proration unit. This extension was
based on Southern New Mexico's statement at the 0il Com-~
misgion hearing that they were willing to negotiate with
Penroc on an equitable basis, and will expire on February 9.

T o e et e

The Commission file will show that Southern New Mexico
offered their acreage provided that Penroc would, within
30 days, commence the drilling of a well to the Strawn

formation. If£ completed as a producer, Penroc would
recover 100% of its costs, at which time the acreage would

revert to Southern New Mexico. All drilling costs and risks
would fall on Penroc. This offer Penroc, understandably,

declined to acqept.

B e oA g 2ot o sttty
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As testified at the hearing, Penroc had written to
Southern New Mexico on December 29, asking that they
either join in the drilling of the well, or give Penroc
a farmout, and no answer was received to this letter
prior to the time Penroc's witnesses left Midland to
attend the hearing on January 26.

It seems to us apparént that socuthemNew Mexico does
not wish to negotiate with Penroc, or participate in
the well.

As testified at the hearing, and. stated in Mr. John
Castle's letter of January 29, a drilling rig is pre-
sently available to Penroc, and unless drilling opera-
tions are commenced, Penroc may be faced with addi-
tional expense in moving in another rigqg.

For the foregoing reasons, it is urged that no further
delay in reaching a decision on the part of the Commission
be granted on the terms of Southern New Mexico's request.

Very truly yours,

T4

KELLAHIN & FOK
PR

~

Jason W. Kellahin

Jwk/mas
cc: Mr., John B. Castle
Penxroc 0ll Corporation

Mr. S. B. Christy IV
Hinkle, Bondurant & Christy

Mr., S. H. Snoddy
Southern New Mexico 0il Corporation
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Decembar 29, 1965

Re: Lusk Deep Unit
lea County, New Mexico

Certified - Roeturn Receipt Requasted

Southern New Mexico Oil Corporatiom
P. O. Box 146%9
Midland, Toxas

Attention Mr. §. H. Snoddy, Lend Manager

Ceutlemsen:

Penroc Oil Corporation pigoees to drill a Strawn test to epproximately
11, 600 fest at a location in the SE/4 of Section 7, T+19-8, R-32-E, Lea County,
New Mexico. As ownar of the operating rights in the SK/4 SE/4 Section 7, we
request that you considsr joining Penroc in the drilling of the sbove well, or
farmout a 70% net interest in ths operating rights in the SE/4 SE/4 of Saction 7,
to a depth 100 feet below total depth drilled. Penroc proposes to drill the above
test at the sarliest possitle date, - Your early veply will be sppreciated.

Ya'\‘y truly yours,
PENROC OIL CORDORATION

H. Brace Wigsell

HB W mim

cst Mr. P, B, Abbey
Paan American Petroleum Cmtﬂon
F. O. Box 268 _
Lubbock, Teane
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December 29, 1966 :
Re: Lusk Deep Unit
Lea County, New Mexico
Certified - Return Receipt Requusted
Southern New Mexico Oil Corporation
P, O. Box 1689 '
Midland, Toxas
Attention Mr. 8, H, Snoddy, Lsand Mavager
Gentlemen: | '
Penroc Oll Corporation prgoses to drill a Strawn test to approximately
11, 600 faet at a location in the SE/4¢ of Section 7, T-19-8, R-32-E, Lea County,
New Mexico. Ao owner of the oper ating rights in the SE/4 SE/4 Section 7, we
Fegusst that you conslder joining Penroe in the drilling of the above well, or
farmout a T0% nat intereet in the operating righte in the SE/4 SE/4 of Section 7,
to a depth 100 fest below total depth drilled. Penroc proposes te drill the above
test at the earliest possible date. Your early reply will be sppreciated.
| . Vary traly yours,
PENROC OIL CORPORATION
} P : H. Brace Wignell
i " 4 . : . .
; 8 HB W imlm S L S
| 4 | ees Mr. P. B, Abbey I A
! » Pan American Petroleum Cegporation T Lo T
i o F, O. Bexu 268 - ‘ ‘
g o Lubbook, Texhs
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GOVERNOR
JACK M. CAMPBELL
CHAIRMAN

State of Nefo Hexico
®il Conservation @ ammission

PRALTS
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\\ R

LAND COMMISSIONER STATE GEOLO
GUYTON B. HAYS AL PORT;RGIJSRT
MEMEER ET . ,
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR
P, O, BOX 2038
SANTA FE

‘-a\

February 10, 1966

Mr. Jason Kellahin Res Case No. 3367
Kellahin & FOX .order No. R-3042
Attorneys at Law Applicants

post Office Box 1768

gsanta Pe, New Mexico PENROC OIL CORPORATION

pDeay Sirs

-

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-refﬁrencpd commission
order recently entered in the subject case.

very truly yours,

[Zé)mtag,

I,, PORTER, Jr-.
SecretaryuDlrector

ALP/ix.
carbon copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC X

Artesia OCC
aztec OCC

other,




i BEPORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION |
. OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

.. IN THE MATTER OF THE HBARINKG

' CALLED BY THE OIlL CONSERVATION
| COMMIBS1ON OF NEW MEXICO FOR

| THE PURPOSR OF CONSIDERING:

| CASE No. 3367
i Order No. R--3042

?APPLICA?IOK OF PBNROC OIL CORPORATION
i FOR A NON-STANDARD OIL PRORATION UNIT,
| LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO,

i
it

"

ORDER GF THE COMMISSION ?

1
I
| ;

T C XON:

; This cauge came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
January 26, 1966, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, besfore Examiner
Elvia A, Utz.

KOW, on this__ 10th day of February, 1966, the Commiswsion,
a quorum being presant, having considered the testimony, the
| record, and the racommendations of the Examiner, and belng fully
: advised in the premises,

F1NDS:

|

i

|

; (1} That due public noticu having been given as required by
| law, the Commission hag jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter therao?, ’

{ {2) That the applicant, Penroc 0il Corporation, seaks

i approval of a l60-ac¢re non-—standaré oil proxation unit comprising
’ the NE/4 8W/4, N/2 8B/4, and §W/4 BB/4 of Section 7, Township 19
8outh, Range 32 East, NMPM, in the Lusk-~Strawn Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico, ’

(3) That the applicant proposés to dedicute the proposed
Il ne -standard unit to a wall to be drilled 660 feet from the South
1 line and 1650 feet from the Bast line of said fection 7.

| (4) That approval of the proposed non-standard oil proratloﬁ
lunit would afford the applicant the opportunity to produce more {
Il than its just and egquitable share of the ©il in thas Lusk-Strawn

! Pool.




| -2e

. CASE No. 3367
{Order No. R-3042
(|

13

i (5) That approval of a l20-acre non-standaxd il proration

"unit comprising the N/2 SE/4 and 8H/4 SR/4 of said Baction 7 will

fafford each operator in the Lusk~Strawn Pool the opportunity to
ptoduce his just and squitable share of the oill in the pool, and

wwill othexwise prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

)

f (6) That the application should ba denied insofar as it
’requests inclusion of the NB/4 SW/4 of sajd Section 7 in the

wproposed non-standard proration unit,.

17 X8 THEREFORE ORDERED: ;

; (1) That a l20-acre non-standard oil proration unit in the

| Lusk-8trawn Pool comprising the N/2 SE/4 and 5W/4 SE/4 of Section
17, Township 19 South, Range 32 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico,
is hsxaby established and dedicated to the Penroc 0il Corporation |
well to be drilied 660 feet fruwm ithe South lins =nd 1650 feet from |
ithe East line of said Section 7. :

(2) That the applicant's requaest for inclusion of the NE/4
8W/4 of sald Section 7 in the proposed non-standard oil proration

unit is hereby denied.

? {(3) That jur t of thie cause is retained for the
ientry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

| saxYy.

imdiction

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein- ;
above designated,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OII, CONSERVATION COMMIS8SION

A, L, PORTER, Jr., Mewmber & Sacretary




